IN MEMORIAM

ROBERT LOCKER

1949 - 2011

The Broome County Fire Service lost a dedicated member on May 9, 2011, with the passing of
Robert (Bob) Locker. Bob was member of Prospect Terrace Volunteer Fire Department for 38
years where he was Chief for 10 years and was a Past President of its Board of Directors. Bob
was a former employee of the IBM Corporation in Endicott for over 29 years and served as Fire
Marshal for Huron Real Estate Associates until February 2011.

Bob also served as a member of the Broome County Fire Advisory Board, Western Broome Fire
Chief's Association where he was Secretary, Broome County Engine 99 Committee, Broome
County Fire Chiefs’ Association, Broome County Firefighters’ Association, International Fire
Chiefs’ Association, New York State Association of Fire Chiefs, National Fire Protection
Association, and Southern Tier Building Officials Association. He had also served as a member
of the Pre-Hospital Billing Solutions Board of Directors, Broome County Hazardous Materials
Team, and Broome County Local Emergency Planning Committee.
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Funeral arrangements:

Funeral services will be held at the J.F. Rice Funeral Home, Inc., 150 Main St. Johnson
City, Friday, May 13, 2011, at 11 AM. The Rev. Mark Marino, Pastor of his church will
officiate. Entombment will be in Calvary Cemetery Johnson City. The family will
receive friends at the funeral home Thursday, May 12, 2011, from 2 to 4 and 6 to 9 PM.
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